
February 2015 

Dear Praying Friends, 

We wanted to update you on the situation with Bob’s mom. Bob petitioned the court to be the guardian 

for his mother. The court hearing was January 7. Bob returned to the states for the hearing. At the 

hearing it was learned that a protracted hearing had been issued, which basically means that the case 

would be postponed until a later date.  

The hearing took place for about an hour, with 30 minutes of the time consisting of the lawyers and 

judge in his chambers discussing how to proceed. There are the following: Bob’s lawyer, his mother’s 

lawyer, his relative’s lawyer, and a lawyer from PCA (Philadelphia Corporation for the Aging). PCA is 

conducting an investigation into Bob’s mother’s safety and welfare. 

After the conference in the judge’s chambers, the judge ordered the following: 

1. Bob would not be prevented from visiting his mother any longer. His family had forbid him to 

visit with his mother. 

2. All financial records are to be submitted to the court. 

3. All medical records are to be submitted to the court. 

4. A complete medical and psychological evaluation of Bob’s mom will be conducted. 

5. Bob’s family has to fully cooperate with PCA’s investigation. They had been hindering the 

investigation in every way possible. 

Since it was unknown how long it would be until the new court hearing, Bob returned back to Romania. 

He will be returning to the states to attend the new guardianship hearing that is now scheduled for April 

8. Before his father’s death Bob promised his father and mother that he would take care of his mother if 

she became incapacitated. Please pray that the court will allow Bob to keep this promise. 

Serving the King of Kings, 

Bob and Marianne Capehart 


